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RECOMMENDATION 
 

This memorandum is to recommend that Council consider the following motion:  

WHEREAS in 2003 the TFN and TAA established an External Relations Committee, as specified in the 

Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the Municipality of Temagami, for the purpose of 

consultation during the Official Plan (OP) process; AND WHEREAS after the Official Plan was adopted 

in 2004 the External Relations Committee was dissolved; AND WHEREAS at the PAC meeting held on 

November 22, 2017 at 1:00 pm, the committee recommended that an External Relations Committee be 

established for the 2017-2018 OP Review; NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT that Council 

receive Memo 2017-M-108; AND FURTHER THAT Council adopt the recommendation from PAC and 

direct the MOU Committee to request that the TFN and TAA establish an External Relations 

Committee. 
 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

In January 2003, the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) was agreed upon and executed between 

the Municipality of Temagami, Temagami First Nations (TFN) and the Teme-Augama Anishnabai 

(TAA). In 2003 the Municipality was in the process of creating its first Official Plan (OP) for the newly 

amalgamated Municipality. In the MOU, Sections 11 through 13, address consultation on the DRAFT 

OP during different stages of the review, so the External Relations Committee was formed. 
 

An External Relations Committee was not formed for the 2009 OP review. The attached statement was 

submitted to the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and was considered by the Ministry to be an insufficient 

amount of consultation with the First Nations community. This caused the Province to delay their 

approval of the OP amendment until additional consultation had taken place and the concerns addressed.   
 

At the PAC meeting held on November 22, 2017 at 1:00 the Committee discussed that re-establishing an 

External Relations Committee would help to avoid delays and follow the proper protocols set by the 

Province.  As the Municipality of Temagami will be commencing an Official Plan review, due diligence 

on behalf of the Municipality would be to ensure suitable and effective consultation to address the 

concerns of the First Nations Community. The lands on the first nations reserve do not fall within the 

OP; however, we have a duty to consult under provincial law.  
 

The consensus of the Committee is to recommend to Council, if Council deems it desirable, to adopt this 

consultation process for the 2017-2018 OP review and to request through the MOU Committee that the 

TFN and TAA establish an External Relations Committee to review the Draft OP at agreed upon stages 

in the process and provide comments and concerns to PAC.  
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